October 1, 2015

4508 Camellia Drive
Myrtle Beach, SC 29577
joy.renfrow(@yahoo.com

843-798-1918

The Honorable Nikki Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Nikki Haley;

As a concerned fellow republican, I presume that we should pass a bill allowing no more than twelve
kids per teacher in grades pre-kindergarten to fifth grade. This would create more jobs, more one-on-one

learning, and kids can be more open and undistracted.

Having only twelve children in a classroom would allow teachers be able to manage and make the
learning space more suitable and well-developed. When they don’t have to worry about twenty-five or
more kids at a time, they can use their time more wisely and help kids individually. Many kids learn
better and get a better education when they are one-on-one with their teacher. This would help further
their education and could help more people in the long run to be able to get into college after they finish

high school since they had attention from their teachers and don’t feel as far behind.



When in a smaller learning environment, children feel like they can share more without getting laughed
at or made fun of. When they don’t have to worry about stuff like getting made fun of, they tend to learn

more and try harder.

1 hope that you put my argument into consideration and realize the importance of a smaller

learning space. Please contact me on your thoughts about passing this bill.

Sincerely,

Joy Renfrow



